
Kuwait to host donors conference on
rebuilding Iraq, Prime Minister tells
UN Assembly

20 September 2017 – Kuwait intends to host an international donors conference
in the coming year to help Iraq rebuild the areas devastated by the war
against the Islamic State of Iraq and the Levant (ISIL or Da’esh) terrorist
group, the Kuwaiti Prime Minister told the United Nations General Assembly
today.

“The position of the State of Kuwait in condemning terrorism in all its forms
and manifestations is principled and constant,” said Sheikh Jaber Al-Mubarak
Al-Hamad Al Sabah, congratulating the Government and people of lraq on
victories that its forces are achieving on the ground against ISIL.

He expressed hope those victories and national reconciliation efforts will
eventually create the appropriate environment for starting rebuilding and
reconstruction efforts, and for the return of the refugees to their homes.

He went on to note that Kuwait hosted international donor conferences in
2013, 2014 and 2015, in support of the humanitarian situation in Syria, and
co-chaired the 4th international donor conference, held in London in February
2016, as well as the 5th international donor conference held in Brussels, in
April 2017.

On the Israel-Palestine conflict, the Prime Minister appealed to the
international community and the UN Security Council to continue to pressure
Israel to implement the UN resolutions towards the attainment of all the
legitimate political rights of the Palestinian people, and the recognition of
their own independent state, over their own territory, with East Jerusalem as
its capital, along the borders of 4 June 1967.

On the Security Council reform, he renewed his country’s call for the
necessity of that15-member body to reflect new international realities and
ensure permanent Arab representation commensurate with the number of Arab
States and their contribution in supporting the different activities of the
United Nations.

Full statement available here
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